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ITEM NO. 2(2): GENERAL PLAN UPDATE (MAUI ISLAND PLAN: CHAPTER 6
(INFRASTRUCTURE AND PUBLIC FACILITIES)) (C.C. No. 07-54)

CHAIR BAISA: . . . (gavel). . . Will the General Plan Committee please come to order?
Chair would like to note that it is about seven minutes after 9:00 this morning. It
is October 18 th , and I'd like to ask everyone that if you have your cell phone, if
you'd please put it on the silent mode. I will do that, too, so that we don't have
any untoward music during the meeting.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: My music's not untoward.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay, you have good music, huh? Well even that's a problem. Okay,
once again I'd like to thank all of you for coming for today's special meeting.
Members, I really appreciate your attendance. We have a big job, we're trying to
get through it, and I am especially grateful for those of you that are giving up time
that I'm sure you have other plans. But thank you for being here. Once again I'd
like to also thank the public. And I'd like to ask the public and the Committee
Members and my Staff and Administration for your consideration. We're trying
to do the best we can to make progress on the Maui Island Plan. And we're doing
a good job, guys, we just have to kinda crank it up a bit. The Committee voting
Members that are here today I'd like to introduce. I'd like to introduce my
Vice-Chair, Don Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Good morning.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning, Don. I'd like to introduce Bob Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning. Chair Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Good morning, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning. And Mr. Riki Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman.
CHAIR BAISA: And Mr. Mike White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Good morning.
CHAIR BAISA: And Mr. Joe Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Good morning.
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CHAIR BAISA: Good morning and thank you, guys, for coming. I'd like to also note
that Member Cochran and Member Victorino are excused. Also from the
Administration this morning we have...we're very happy to have with us
Will Spence our Planning Director.
MR. SPENCE: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Will. And we also have John Summers, the Administrative
Planning Officer from the Department of Planning.
MR. SUMMERS: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning. And we also have Simone Bosco our Senior Planner
from the Department of Planning.
MS. BOSCO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We also have with us our Deputy Corporation
Counsel, and I will give him his correct name today, James Giroux.
MR. GIROUX: Good morning, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, James, for being with us. Also I have my regular
Committee Staff I have my Legislative Attorney, David Raatz, and Committee
Secretary, Clarita Balala. Thank you, Staff Today, Members, we're going to
have public testimony. It'll be limited to the item on our agenda today. Anybody
who'd like to testify, please sign up at the desk located in the 8 th floor lobby.
You'll be limited to three minutes per person with one minute to conclude if you
request it. And when you testify, Chair would appreciate it if you would tell
us...to state your name before you begin. And if you're representing anybody
beside yourself, would you please tell us that, too. We have one person who has
signed up for public testimony this morning. I don't know if there are others who
may be moved by his testimony or something else. But for now, we have one
testifier. I'd like to welcome him to the podium, Mr. Dan Takahata. And he's
with Maui Electric. Mr. Takahata? Welcome.

.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .
MR. TAKAHATA: Thank you. Good morning, Chair Baisa and Members of the
General Plan Committee. My name is Dan Takahata and I'm the Engineering
Manager with Maui Electric Company. I am here today on behalf of Maui
Electric to express concern for revisions to Chapter 6, Infrastructure, regarding
the undergrounding of distribution power poles in Items 1001.2 and 1001.3,
Energy section of the draft Maui Island Plan. Reliable and efficient distribution
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of power is a general rule of operations for MECO. Electrical efficiency is the
foundation of our general plans, designs, operations and construction methods.
With that said, MECO has and continues to explore and consider various options
to ensure efficiency. However, in regards to the language in Item 1001.2 and -.3,
we are concerned with general statements: "Avoid the use of power poles where
possible for new power distribution systems" and "Underground existing power
distribution systems wherever possible or feasible when upgrades or new power
distribution systems are needed." The language in both sections is inherently
subject to interpretation, and we strongly feel that there are several issues that
need to be addressed. Who would be the governing agency over such decisions?
Would all MECO projects involving pole replacements for accidents, routine
maintenance and typical extensions to serve residents require such an approval
and be subjected to the scrutiny and approval by this governing agency? Is this
governing agency prepared to handle a new, heavy workload? Can this agency
return their decisions quickly so as not to impede the construction process? These
are difficult questions that must be considered. In addition, MECO already
supports undergrounding distribution lines in all subdivisions as required by the
County of Maui, as it relates to the development of new subdivisions, with the
initial additional costs paid for by the developer, however, ultimately by the new
owners. Requiring the conversion of existing power systems to underground
would negatively impact every ratepayer in the County. MECO is concerned with
the many customers on fixed incomes who already are struggling to pay their
utility bills. This proposed, new language could be a significant financial burden
on everyone. Currently MECO is mandated by the governing authority of the
PUC to design our electrical system at the lowest possible cost. Underground
electrical facilities are typically four-to-six times more costly than the comparable
overhead system. Factors that contribute to the higher costs include trenching,
conduit, backfill and in some cases concrete protection. Additionally locating and
repairing underground facilities requires more time, ultimately resulting in longer
outages and restoration times for customers. The proposed language would also
impact cable and phone systems and their associated rates for attaching to the
pole. This concludes Maui Electric Company's comments on Chapter 6 of the
Maui Island Plan. Thank you for your time.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Takahata. Members, questions for the testifier?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Takahata, for
coming here this morning testifying for Maui Electric. You know, I come from
the utility company, too, and what you say is so very true. You know, who in the
County is going to be governing this item over here? I got a question in regards
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to overhead versus underground, what is the cost difference ratio, four-to-one,
five-to-one, six-to-one?
MR. TAKAHATA: It's approximately four-to-six times the cost of an overhead system.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. And the cost is basically, what you say,
borne by the developer, ultimately by the customers through a rate increase to
cover cost.
MR. TAKAHATA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you. And thank you for being here. If the cost is
four-to-six times, I can understand that calculation. But what portion of the rate
structure is made up of the...by the construction cost. So if, if it's four-to-six
times the cost, how much is the actual increase on the, on the rate?
MR. TAKAHATA: Typically, for projects they would include like the construction
labor, engineering design, and also the, the, the cost to install the infrastructure
itself. So pretty much all of it would be included in the, the rate base.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Right. But what, what I'm asking is at, at the current
infrastructure cost, what does the current level of infrastructure...how much of
a...how much of the rate is, is generated by the construction cost as opposed to
the cost to generate and, and, you know, all the other costs that go into providing
power? I'm, I'm trying...what I'm trying to get at is if it costs four, four times
more, let's say the cost for every dollar of, of, of rate that we pay or every dollar
that we pay for energy, if five cents of that is, is related to the infrastructure costs,
then I can see that, that five, that five cents would go up to a total of twenty to
thirty cents out of the dollar. So I'm...what I'm trying to get a handle on is how
much is that? For every dollar of, of power that we buy, how much is that is
made up the infrastructure cost? So how, how would the rates change if we
decided to underground in certain areas or undergrounded everything?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Takahata -MR. TAKAHATA: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: --if you don't have that information readily available, would you be
able to provide that to us later?
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MR. TAKAHATA: Yeah. I think we...yeah, I can provide that later. We gotta look up
the numbers and give you like a rough estimate.
CHAIR BAISA: I'm not sure how far we'll be able to go today, but if we do get to the
Energy section today, you know, we, we can still get it later. But I have a feeling
we may not get there today. It's kind of far back in, in the stack.
. . . (chuckled) .. .
MR. TAKAHATA: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: So, Mr. White, if that's okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: That's, that's fine with me, thanks.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Any further questions? Mr. Couch followed by
Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. Thank you for being here. One of
the reasons that, that I would be asking pretty much those same questions that my
colleagues have asked is the concern is what the cost benefit is to doing that
especially in our areas where we have our visitors come. To see these mega
poles—and you're gonna hear that probably tonight at your... at the PUC
hearing—but to see those poles in a, in a tourist area, in any area for that matter. I
mean Kahului, they look horrible as well, in Wailuku. So the, the concern is,
yeah, it's going to cost a little bit more or, or a lot more and that's what we really,
really need to know in order to deal with that language. But the, the visual impact
to our visitors may be worth the extra cost, and that's where you're getting all the,
the pushback from all this...the community members. So we really would like to
have those costs so we can determine what kind of language we can put in there,
but the preference of course is to put 'em underground. And, you know, they're
underground and many communities including many communities here. I mean
that's just part of the cost of the development these days. So undergrounding is
not unheard of It may be a little more expensive, and it may be a little bit more
expensive to maintain, but it, it's also the visual impact is far better when they're
underground. And that's what the resistance you'll be running against. So I, I
would like to see that those rates and the difference in the rates a typical payer
would have to pay from underground versus aboveground. The differences, right,
if it's, you know, fifty cents or, or a couple dollars a month, I don't know if that's,
yeah, I mean it should be worth it putting 'em underground. But if it's a $100 a
month extra, then certainly not. So that's where we have to weigh A versus B.
So please provide that if you could before we get to that. I'm sure it'll be a
couple more meetings before we get to that.
MR. TAKAHATA: Okay, sure.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you. Just some quick questions. In your
testimony you mentioned about the construction process. Can we assume you go
to the County for permits? Is that part of the construction, you go into the County
for permits?
MR. TAKAHATA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Well I can understand about decisions being
made quickly then. Would the utility's position be different if the County owned
the utility poles like the Big Island?
MR. TAKAHATA: Does the Big Island own...?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: My—and again I may be wrong—but my
understanding is the County of Hawaii owns their, their, their grid system for their
light poles.
MR. TAKAHATA: Oh, that's for the street light poles.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, yeah -MR. TAKAHATA: Oh, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --it's like the poles like that.
MR. TAKAHATA: Right, right.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Would it make a difference if this County owned
those infrastructure components?
MR. TAKAHATA: Like the street lights?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yes.
MR. TAKAHATA: I guess you would have to do like a cost analysis, what...if...how
much it would cost for you to maintain it or upkeep it versus Maui Electric. So,
yeah, I can't tell you that right now that, you know, if it's an advantage to you or
not.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Does the County come and talk to your company, the
utility, when we doing some maybe major work projects where we gonna open
the trench, we're gonna look at the sewer line, we're gonna look at the waterline?
Does the utility say, "Does it make sense for us to underground power lines now
since we...the County's opening up trenches whereby some of this work could be
considered?" Is that something that is ongoing in communication and
coordination?
MR. TAKAHATA: I don't believe that we have been contacted, but, you know, we're
open to...like if the County has a project they're working on improving their
sewer or water system, that we, we'll be open to, you know, looking at
undergrounding if, if we can do it.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, okay. I'm done. Thank you very much, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Couple more -CHAIR BAISA: Members, I'm also going to suggest to Mr. Takahata, and I'll make sure
that Staff notifies Maui Electric when we get to the section on Energy where we'll
be discussing this subject in depth so that they'll be sure to be here and having a
flavor of what the questions are. We'll be sure to have the resource people here.
Also you'll have had your hearing tonight. I mean it's a PUC hearing, but we'll
kinda get the community pulse after the meeting tonight, the PUC is having on the
undergrounding or the above-grounding of poles. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yes. Thank you, Chairman. Thank you for that
information. I, I think you need to notify the telephone company as well as the
cable company because -CHAIR BAISA: We'll, we'll do that.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --some of the distribution lines are jointly owned
by the two companies. Mr. Takahata, maybe you can provide us with some
definitions between transmission lines and distribution.
MR. TAKAHATA: Okay. Basically our transmission lines we have two voltages which
is 23 kV and 69 kV. Then what we consider distribution is 12.47 kV, 4 kV, and
2.4 kV. So just a matter of the difference in the voltage.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you. I look at Kaahumanu
Avenue, I know you have transmission line. And I'm, don't want to
assume, but you probably have distribution lines on that particular poles that go
from Kahului to Wailuku.
MR. TAKAHATA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So, you know, I'm just trying to, you know, point
out that it's costly, very costly, you know, coming from the phone company doing
estimates underground versus aerial, you know, there's a big difference. And
who bornes [sic] the cost? It's the people themselves, the ratepayers. So it's
something that we need to take a look at because somebody gotta pay. Thank
you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Member Pontanilla. And for anybody who might be
listening or for the Members if you don't have it on your calendars, there is a
PUC hearing tonight. It's at 6:00 at Maui Waena and it's in regard to this -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Rates.
CHAIR BAISA: --business of where -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Rates.
CHAIR BAISA: --the pole...rates -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Rates.
CHAIR BAISA: --rates. And will they be discussing the poles, too? No. Just rates.
Okay. So anybody who's interested, please consider attending that meeting.
Your input is very important. Any other questions for our testifier? Thank you
very much, Mr. Takahata, appreciate it. And we'll let you know when we get to
the section on Energy so you'll be sure to be here.
MR. TAKAHATA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. And we'll also, Mr. Pontanilla, notify the cable
and phone folks because they're, they're attached to those... using those poles,
right?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yes, they are.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: You know, it's very difficult for the public to track the sections that
we're in at any given time, and maybe Mr. Raatz and I can think about that.
Maybe a little more information in the announcement about the subjects that are
in Chapter 6 so that people have a better idea of when it's appropriate to be here.
`Cause we really want them to come and testify when we're going to talk about
that section, because that way, you know, we'll be sure to cover it. What I'm
doing personally is when I'm receiving testimony about subjects that are in the
future, I'm attaching that testimony to that section on the matrix so that I don't
lose it. So, you know, that's some, just a suggestion to help us stay on top of all
the stuff that we're given. Are there any other people that would like to testify?
Chair would give you that opportunity. If you're interested, please come forward.
Seeing nobody else rushing to the front of the room, Members, without objection
Chair will close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.

. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONE . .
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Members, the Committee today, as you have
already heard, will continue our review of the Maui Island Plan, Chapter 6
relating to Infrastructure and Public Facilities. At the Committee's most recent
meeting on October 6 th , we finished our review of the narrative on the subject of
water. So this morning we are ready to review the policy matrix for Water and
anything that we can cover in the time we have starting at line 635. So if
everybody has their materials handy, Mr. Raatz, we got it up there we're ready to
go. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, I move to approve the language in the matrix
Items 635 through 660 which includes the goal, Objective 1, policies and actions.
CHAIR BAISA: We need a second.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Chair has a motion by Member Couch,
seconded by Member Hokama. Members, are there any suggestions or motions
for amendments to this section? Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, I believe we had this discussion in a previous
matrix item, but the word "holistic" I think we decided to use "comprehensive".
So I'm, I'm...if it's okay for a friendly change...amendment to change "holistic"
to "comprehensive"?
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CHAIR BAISA: Are we in agreement, Members? Anybody take exception to that?
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR BAISA: Consensus?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Very good. We'll change the "holistic" to "comprehensive".
Any other suggestions? Seeing none, all those in favor, please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed "no". Motion carries. Chair will mark it seven ayes and two
Members excused, Member Cochran and Member Victorino.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Hokama, Mateo, Pontanilla, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Cochran and Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, I move to approve matrix Items No. 661 through
682.5 which includes Objective 2 policies and actions.
CHAIR BAISA: Have a second?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We have a motion by Member Couch and a
second by Member White. Members, any recommendations for changes?
Suggestions, language changes? You went 661 to which one, Mr. Couch?
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Six eighty-two point five.
CHAIR BAISA: Six eighty-two point five. Yes, Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Madam Chair, is it correct to understand that the...as we
go through these items, that we are...by approving them we're accepting the
Planning Director's recommendations?
CHAIR BAISA: That is my understanding unless somebody...
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: That's, that's my understanding as well. I just wanted to
be sure that...
CHAIR BAISA: Let's let Mr. Raatz answer us. We want to get a right answer.
MR. RAATZ: Thank you, Madam Chair. I think for this chapter because the Director's
recommendations were not received at the time the meeting agenda was posted...
CHAIR BAISA: Would you like to approve those?
MR. RAATZ: Well yeah. I think the, the Committee at the last meeting decided if any
of the Director's recommendations in this case were gonna be approved, you
would need a motion to do that.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. So we will need motion then to approve the Director's suggested
changes if there are any. So let's go 661 to...what was it...?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Madam Chair?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: I'm sorry we're wrong.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: We have, we have several of them on the last section that
we just voted on. So...
CHAIR BAISA: Well let's back up.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: We can back up.
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE:
I, I move for the adoption of the Director's
recommendations as noted on lines 645, 646, -CHAIR BAISA: We need a second.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --647, those three items.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We have a motion by Member White, seconded
by Member Couch. Any discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Just give me a short moment so I can get the right
packet of...
CHAIR BAISA: Absolutely. I tell you what, Chair is gonna call a very...couple-minute
recess so everybody can get grounded, okay? And then we'll start again.
Meeting's in recess. . . . (gavel).. .
RECESS:

9:31 a.m.

RECONVENE:

9:34 a.m.

CHAIR BAISA: . . . (gavel). . . Will the meeting please come back to order? And we're
gonna ask the Planning Director if he would please comment on the proposed
changes.

MR. SPENCE: Yes. Thank you, Madam Chair. And thank you for indulging me,
Committee Members. I apologize if my submittal to this Committee was late.
No. 645, this is a redundant item from the Heritage section in the Watershed
Sub-Element so it, no need to repeat it. No. 646, there was a lot of discussion I
believe with Director... Water Director, Dave Taylor. The...really the
Department of Water Supply is a utility, it's the Water of Resources Commission
that is the managing agency. So they're the ones that manage the amount of water
withdrawn. We're just...the County of Maui as a utility, is just one of the users.
No. 647, instead of saying "retain and expand public ownership" I just put "where

GENERAL PLAN COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

October 18, 2011

desirable" so it offers us some flexibility. That, you know, it may be desirable to
leave these either watersheds or systems in the hands of private entities.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Spence, regarding 646, you say Department of Water
Supply is a utility and it is the Commission on Water Resource Management,
CWRM I guess that is the managing agency. Aren't they only the managing
agency when it's designated aquifer?
MR. SPENCE: No. All, all of the well permits...anybody drilling a well has to go
through them. They keep track, they're the ones that...
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: But they just give the permit, but they don't manage. Do they
manage the actual withdrawal of the water or is that the Department of Water
Supply?
MR. SPENCE: Yeah. They manage the withdrawal of the water. There's reporting
requirements. And also, you know, if, if you have too many straws in the aquifer,
they're gonna start -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Right.
MR. SPENCE: --proceeding with the designation procedures that they have in place.
And I also noticed U.S. Geological Survey, they're quite involved with it. They
do a lot of the studies on sustainable yields and the like.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: On every aquifer as opposed to just the designated ones?
MR. SPENCE: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. SPENCE: As far as I know, it's every aquifer. I mean they, they do the instreams,
they've done instream flows, they do the calculations for the Iao Aquifer.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: My, my biggest concern there, Madam Chair, is that...the "as
far as I know". I, I thought we talked about this when Mr. Taylor was here, and I
thought he said it was only the designated aquifers. And that is, that is a concern
if it's, if it is all the aquifers then I'm fine with this, but if it's not...and so that
may be something that we can ask the Department of Water Supply.
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CHAIR BAISA: Member White is trying to say something.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Member White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: My recollection is in concurrence with Mr. Spence is
that the -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --the State is responsible...the State requires any person
that drills a well, not only to get a permit first, but also to report what their usage
from that particular spot is on an ongoing basis. So I think the, I think the, the
deletion should be something that I'd be comfortable with.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay, Mr. Couch? Director, continue.
MR. SPENCE: Thank you. And, and they...I would also note when they, when
they...somebody drills a well, they give an estimated use. You know, they say
what it's gonna be used for and how much they estimate. And on down I believe
the motion was then the 660. Again as the proposed action was to prepare a study
comparing sustainable yields of streams and aquifers to potential needs for these
waters. Again this is something that is under the U.S. or the, excuse me, under
Commission on Water Resource Management. I have a hard time bringing
myself to say CWRM, as it's, you know...
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: As it relates to water?
MR. SPENCE: Yes. . . . (inaudible) . . . Should be a better acronym. You know, that's
already done by that Commission and the U.S. Geological Survey.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. I need to amend my motion
because I -CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --I did not include Item 660 so if I could make a -CHAIR BAISA: Do we have a friendly...
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --amended motion.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: No objection.
CHAIR BAISA: Friendly okay here?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. We have an amended motion. Any further discussion of this
area? If not, all those in favor please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed "no". Motion carries. We have seven ayes and two Members
excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Hokama, Mateo, Pontanilla, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Cochran and Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR BAISA: Moving on. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I believe we still have the motion for...I, I don't know how that
works.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Start 'em again.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Just redo the motion?
MR. RAATZ: Well I, I think now we just amended the earlier section so we need to go
back and reapprove the main motion. . . . (clears throat) .. .
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
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MR. RAATZ: Excuse me. And then we...I'm sorry.
CHAIR BAISA: Then we move on.
MR. RAATZ: We'll move on. We regarded that prior motion for 661 and, and down is
being withdrawn by implication.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Alright. So let us just then move to...on the main motion, all those in
favor please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed "no". Motion carries. Again seven ayes, motion carries and
two Members excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Hokama, Mateo, Pontanilla, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Cochran and Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED MAIN MOTION, AS AMENDED.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay, Mr. Couch, starting over.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And just for, and just for clarification, that was 635 through
660. Is that correct?
CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Alright, Madam Chair, I move to approve the language
in the matrix Items No. 661 through 682.5 which includes Objective 2, policies
and actions.
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We have a motion by Member Couch, seconded
by Member White.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, if, if you don't mind, may I ask the Department
if there are any concerns or changes they would like?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Spence?
MR. SPENCE: Yes, thank you, Madam Chair. No. 672 where the previous Planning
Committee said to develop and adopt water system design standards to determine
adequacy of water supply, that's already a function of Department of Health.
Anybody can go to their website and look at the standards they look for. Also our
Department of Water Supply, when somebody installs a water system, they
already have their standards all set up. So it's just...it's not a necessary kind of
action to take.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, I move to include the Planning Director's
recommendation to delete Item No. 672.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We have a motion by Member Couch, seconded
by Member Hokama. Any further discussion about this? Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Is the Department of Water Supply design
standards more stringent than the CWRM?
MR. SPENCE: My understanding is, is our Department of Water Supply standards are
more stringent than like -COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: They are.
MR. SPENCE: --yes, more than a lot of people.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Any further discussion? Member Mateo.
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COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Madam Chair, thank you. Perhaps Staff can look at
682.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: We're not there yet.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Oh.
CHAIR BAISA: We're not...
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: That's why -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: . . . (laughter) . . .
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: --that's why you cannot look at it. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: We're at 672.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you.
MR. SPENCE: Madam Chair, if I...
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, yes, Mr. Spence, go right ahead.
MR. SPENCE: Okay. No. 680...
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Oh, we have, we have a motion on the floor right now -MR. SPENCE: I apologize.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --to make the...to, to delete 672.
CHAIR BAISA: Any further discussion on that motion? None, all those in favor, please
say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, "no". Motion carries. Seven ayes, two Members excused.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Hokama, Mateo, Pontanilla, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Cochran and Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay, next.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair...
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Spence, you wanted to say something? Are you okay?
MR. SPENCE: Oh, I was just going to go through the next couple recommendations that
I had.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch, you okay?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, that's it.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay, go ahead, Mr. Spence.
MR. SPENCE: No. 680, just consider developing a water rate structure. I read the
former Committee's as...this is something that the County has to do, water rates
structure that encourages conservation and discourages excessive use of water.
Again the...just my goal is to provide the flexibility to the Council and the Board
of Water Supply. No. 682.1, where the previous Committee said to develop,
maintain and update a comprehensive water resources protection strategy,
consistence with the State Water Resources, et cetera, et cetera. I think this is not
necessary. It, it's for the General Plan. This should be just a part of the Water
Use and Development Plan. And same thing for the next one.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Mr. Mateo, you wanted to, to ask about one of these and we are
discussing this section, go ahead.
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COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Madam Chair. And, and it relates to 682.1,
682.2 as well. When you take a look at 682, wouldn't that also be inclusive in the
Water Use and Development Plan as well? So if you're omitting the next two,
would we also look at deleting 682 as well? Because it should be part of the
Water Use and Development Plan.
MR. SPENCE: If that...that could very well be the same.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Spence?
MR. SPENCE:
I, I don't think those things are necessary.
I mean it's
already...something the Department of Water Supply focuses heavily on.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: So if there's no objections, I'd like to move to delete
because this is...this should be part of the Water Use and Development Plan.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: For, for which items?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Mateo, would you repeat your motion please?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: This would be in regards to 682, the motion is to delete
and this can be part of the Water Use and Development Plan.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Member Mateo, seconded by Member Couch,
and you've heard the reason for the motion and Mr. Spence's response. Any
comments? Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. Where are we at...in regards to the Water
Use Development Plan for Central and Upcountry?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Spence?
MR. SPENCE: I, I can't speak for the Water Department directly 'cause I don't know,
but I do know they, they hired...just hired a new division chief for the Planning
section who has a lot of experience in, you know, water management plans. So
they're, they're hot on the trail.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: And how often this thing is updated?
MR. SPENCE: I'm not sure they ever adopted the first one. So they're, they're --
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: They haven't adopted anything.
MR. SPENCE: --looking to get that thing...
CHAIR BAISA: Members, we're going to -COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: --try to see if we can get somebody from Water up here. I think it'd
make perfect sense. We have a lot of questions about their kuleana. And
Mr. Spence, while he's the Planning Director, really doesn't have intimate
knowledge of what's going on in the Water Department. He's got -COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Good.
CHAIR BAISA: --enough on his hands. So, Mr. Raatz, any opportunity that they might
be coming? Someone will be coming up. So I think it would be very wise at this
point until we have somebody here that we might take a brief recess until they
arrive. Please do not wander far because when they get here we wanna continue.
So the meeting will be in recess for a little while. . . . (gavel).. .
RECESS:

9:45 a.m.

RECONVENE:

10:09 a.m.

CHAIR BAISA: . . . (gavel). . . Will the General Plan Committee please come back to
order? Before our recess, we were discussing 682, matrix No. 682, and the
question had been asked by Mr. Pontanilla in regards to the status of the plans.
Mr. Pontanilla, you want to repeat your question please?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. You know, part of the
proposal that we're doing today is to look at the water infrastructure, and there's
two items that, now three, that is, is being considered to be deleted which is 682,
682.1, 682.2. And according to the Planning Director, this can all be part of the
Water Use and Development Plan. So right now we don't have any Water Use
and Development Plan. My question is when are we going to complete the Water
Use Development Plan for Upcountry, Central Maui? I don't think we started
West Maui. Lanai, we probably approved one?
CHAIR BAISA: We did.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So and although, you know, we don't own the
water system there. So can you tell us the status of all this Water Use
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Development Plan, because it's been noted that we should delete all three items
and utilize...oh, the...this will become part of the Water Use Development Plan.
CHAIR BAISA: Before you answer, sir, Chair would like to introduce Paul Meyer. He's
the Deputy Director of the Department of Water. And I'd like to thank you very
much for coming up on short notice. I apologize that we didn't give you a
warning. But the question came up and we felt you were the best person to
answer so if you would please, thank you.
MR. MEYER: Thank you very much. Yes, we've been, we have been working on the
Upcountry Water Use and Development Plan and the Islandwide Water Use and
Development Plan. We got some comments recently from the Committee on
Water Resource Management and their staff. And we've arranged a series of
meetings with them. I think the first one's going to be next week.
Director Taylor and the, the head of our Resources and Planning group, Pamela
Pogue are gonna go over and spend the day with the staff of CWRM on Oahu.
The idea is that they have some very definite ideas and suggestions for what they
want to see in those plans, given that they are the regulators of both groundwater
extraction in controlled aquifers and they control the amount of water that we can
pull from surface water systems. Their input I think is critical in designing those
plans. We're hopeful we're going to be able to get those done next calendar year,
but we really do need to get their input to make sure we got the questions
answered from their perspective as well. It's a work in progress right now.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: By any chance do we have, probably not, a
present Water Use Development Plan? So that once we delete this thing then it
can be referred to whatever we have currently.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Meyer, if you can get close to the microphone, you're a little hard
to hear. You've got a lovely soft voice.
MR. MEYER: Thank you. Yes, we have both a Water Use and Development Plan and
an Operating Plan for Drought Conditions and, and Backup Water Supply Plans
right now. It, it remains that they don't take into account some of the current
conditions that we face. And they do need to be reconfigured to take into account
the CWRM restrictions, the Committee on Water Resource Management
restrictions on the Iao Aquifer and on the settlement on the instream flows from
East Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So it need to be updated then, too.
MR. MEYER: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, fine. Thank you, Chairman.
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CHAIR BAISA: Members, further questions for Mr. Meyer? Member Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Meyer, just to clarify a question we had before that I think
was answered satisfactorily, but it was always conjecture. The CWRM,
Commission on Water Resource Management, did they...they monitor and
regulate the use of all of our aquifers as well as surface water?
MR. MEYER: They monitor the aquifers and they regulate it two levels. In...first of all,
they approve all well permits and they limit the amount of water which can be
extracted from the groundwater resources in that way. Each well is, is, is set with
a, a pumping limit. In addition, in aquifers that are in control status like the lao
Aquifer, they watch that much more carefully. They have monitoring wells and,
and they can actually reach in and direct that pumping be reduced. We talk to
them regularly about the condition of the wells. And that's a higher level, if you
will, of control. And so there's sort of two levels at which the, the CWRM
controls groundwater pumping.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Any further questions for our resource? Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. You're probably not aware of
what's in this particular section, but in this section we have a, a policy that states,
"acquire and develop additional sources of potable water", but we have no action
item. From a department perspective, do you need an action item in the General
Plan to go looking for additional water sources?
MR. MEYER: From my perspective, Councilman, it would be supportive of the
direction that the Department wants to go and would be supportive of the
direction that we've received from the Water Resources Committee of this
Council. We are putting the finishing touches right now on a series of
recommendations, which would include development of additional water
resources, for the Council's consideration. And I think we'll be...we're probably
three weeks away from, from taking that matter up with the Water Resources
Committee.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Any other questions while we have Mr. Meyer here? I think that we
might as well try and do what we can with him so that maybe he can go back to
work. So if you might wanna skim ahead and I know this is little out of
procedure, but I don't want to keep him any longer than we have to, he's very
busy. Yes, Mr. Hokama.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Just quickly, Chair. We have a consideration
regarding interconnections between public and private water systems for
emergency purposes, Mr. Meyer. Is that not already...don't we have some
ongoing agreements with, with those private water, water systems?
MR. MEYER: I'm not aware of any. As a matter of fact, most cases our rules and the
Safe Drinking Branch would not...would in effect prohibit the interconnection
there.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So it's currently prohibited by an administrative rule?
MR. MEYER: Yes, that's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And that is based on Federal law or State statute or
something that you're aware of, Mr. Meyer?
MR. MEYER: I believe it's, it's just a question of our rules to prevent possible
contamination. We have the direct responsibility for the safety of the water in our
systems. We do have one place, Honokohau Valley, where we use well water that
is actually generated from a well at...it belongs to Kapalua Water Company. It's
a matter of mutual convenience, but we do our own independent testing and have
our own tank for that situation.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. But regardless the private entity, the private
utility, your Department still ensures the standards and safeguards of, of a public
system on that private entity? The standards we would use for your Department's
requirements of potable water would also be applied to the private system when
you give your comments and permit approvals?
MR. MEYER: Now private, private systems are not regulated by us and they're not
subject to our standards. They're regulated by the Public Utilities Commission,
the Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs, and by the Safe Drinking
Water Branch of the Department of Health. We don't have any say-so over the
systems, the safety, the controls of any of the private water systems.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You wouldn't tell them that you need a 12-inch line
from here to here, reduce down to an eight- or six-inch, and, and this and that?
You, you have no say? Is that what you're telling us with the private systems?
MR. MEYER: That's correct. The private system is just that, it's, it's private.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So the, the sizes of their lines, whether it's a
transmission or distribution line, frequency of well maintenance, or, or things like
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that, that is completely the utility's responsibility as they report to the Public
Utilities Commission, Department of Health, and CWRM?
MR. MEYER: Yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You would only be involved if in, in case there was a
building permit request on a private system? I'm just trying to understand -MR. MEYER: We don't approve -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --in regard to this whether or not I, I, I want to
support this request.
MR. MEYER: --yeah, we do not approve and even review building permits in areas
where water service is provided by a private system.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: For example, Kapalua Water Company that, you
know, we just brought...as, as an example not that anything's happening. If they
wanna do...come in and do a let's say for their rate, rate customers an
improvement and they're gonna do some expansion or something, they don't
come to the County and say, we're gonna do this and it's going to be in this area
and we're gonna pull another X gallon, 1,000 gallons per day and they don't give
you any of those considerations? And you have no review and no approval in this
type of endeavor?
MR. MEYER: That's correct. There is...that is correct. There is one area that we may
have some say so over and that is if they applied for a new well permit. We
would have the opportunity to comment to the Commission on Water Resource
Management as to the desirability of approval or denial of that permit request.
But that's the only real area. We do talk to those folks and...but, but their system
is private and separate.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. And again, you know, we appreciate your
responses, Mr. Meyer, because what we're doing here, you know, we come under
this so-called heading of Maui Island Plan, the island, right? But yet we are
also...we're of many different, private water systems. So how much of this
document actually will apply on a private water system, none? It's all dependent
upon what the State and the Feds decide and, and this verbiage in here will have
no impact on the private water system?
MR. MEYER: This is somewhat of a new area for me. The primary, regulatory agencies
for private water systems--this is Hawaii water systems which provides water or
the old Kaanapali Water Company, Kapalua, and a few others--those are all
regulated by State agencies. The Planning Department of course and Public
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Works has a role in what's developed on those properties and permitting and, and
what's allowed and so forth, but, but as far as water is concerned, those are
strictly private services or private utilities. They have a certificate of public need
and convenience, I think it's called.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you for your response, Mr. Meyer. Chair,
thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch, then Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. So...I don't know if, if the question got answered
to, to...on No. 682.3. It says...and, and Mr. Hokama talked about it and you, you
explained that you really can't do it, so I think that is something that may need to
be deleted 'cause we can't. It's my understanding you can't...I mean you can
evaluate potential interconnection between public and private water utilities for
emergency purposes, but you really can't do it, right?
MR. MEYER: That's correct. We have, we have in my experience in one instance
provided an emergency connection to a private water system. That was at the
Mayor's request because a neighborhood was, was literally out of water up on
Baldwin Avenue, but that was very temporary and I think it went on for ten days
or two weeks. But...and we were providing water with appropriate protection,
backflow preventers and so forth on our line so that it wouldn't be possible to
suck any contaminants into our system. But that's the only situation I can recall.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Pontanilla, then Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you. Thank you for those responses.
By any chance, do we have a comprehensive water efficiency plan that is
separated from the Water Use Development Plan?
MR. MEYER: We have a conservation program right now, and it, it ranges from
requirements for use of recycled water to use of low-flow fixtures to direct install
programs, community gardens, educational programs, that sort of thing. We also
have rules governing what potable water can be used for and not used for in the
case of construction and, and building and that sort of thing. We do have a new
head of our Resource and Planning group, who just joined us about three weeks
ago, and we're relooking at all of those conservation programs. And I think we're
going to be back with the Council in a couple of respects there. One is, is in
connection with our rates. It's a little premature to talk about right now, but rate
is one of the key means by which you can control water usage, and if you can
twist up the cost of higher level of water usage so people are, are a little more
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frugal, little more aware of how much that, that excessive water use costs. That's
probably one of the best and, and most effective ways to, to control water usage.
And so we have a number of things that the Council will see hopefully within the
next few months.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you. So it's separated then. Okay.
The other thing is that, you know, yesterday we talked—this was in the Planning
Committee—we looking at short-term rentals and, you know, they can rent up to
six rooms. I, I know we do have an average use of water per, I guess, lot. I don't
know about the rates, the rates, you know, you have residential rates and you have
business rates. So how do, how do you look at that as far as any short-term
rentals or B&Bs? Should they be paying residential rates or business rates? And
this is all in usage.
MR. MEYER: I think the, the answer to that is it's really based upon consumption. And
the higher the consumption, the higher bracket you move into in terms of water
rates. So that if a B&B is a more intensive use, one would believe that it would, it
would only be logical that the water use consumption would be up, and it would
be charged at a higher rate. But, but that would be the only impact.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. One final question. Coming back to, you
know, private water system, Kapalua. I, I, I know they had approached the Water
Department in regards to having some of the surface water be treated at the
treatment plant, and basically it's gonna, you know, an agreement still needs to be
set up. And I'm looking at this as one way as far as getting resources for the
County of Maui. And the other thing once we do that, the possibility of having
customers that will be utilizing this water from the treatment plant to go with the
County rates rather than the private company rates which is much higher. Do you
look at those type of entities that coming to...come to the County of Maui trying
to have some support in regards to treatment if they don't have any treatment in
regards to their particular, you know, trying to utilize surface water to provide for
customers?
MR. MEYER: That's a little bit, it's a little bit complicated in terms of answer. First of
all, we don't provide water service in the serving area of Kapalua Water
Company. They have an exclusive license to provide water service in their, in
their area, in their service area. And Kapalua Water Company does provide a
dual system. Every home and every business has untreated surface water for
irrigation purposes on one meter and then they have potable water on another.
You could say that's a little more advanced than the County system, because
you're not using potable water for irrigation purposes. And that's realistically the
way, the way it should be done, and there's, there's two rates: potable water is
one rate and the, and the untreated, surface water/irrigation water's another rate.
We don't have that system. We do, on the West Side at our Mahinahina water
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treatment plant, we do take upwards of about 2 million gallons a day from the
Honolua Ditch system which is owned by Maui Land and Pineapple. And we
take that water into our reservoirs and then treat that and provide it gravity flow to
our, our customers on the West Side. It's an excellent source of water, it's
relatively cheap because it comes in at an elevation that makes it very effective,
we don't have to pump it. And we have been in negotiations with Maui Land and
Pineapple for the possibility of increasing the amount of water we have the right
to take from the Honolua Ditch. That would, that would involve them throttling
back some usage elsewhere, but that would be a very attractive opportunity for the
County of Maui, again because it's a great water source and it's, it's relatively
cheap and we don't have to pump it. We would continue to maintain our water
wells on the West Side on a backup basis, but of course using those wells does
involve electricity and pumping.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR BALSA: We had another hand up. Was it you, Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you. In answering Mr. Pontanilla's question, he
answered mine so I'm, I'm all set.
CHAIR BAISA: Very good. Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. You'd mentioned that rates are the most effective
way to do conservation, to ensure conservation. If we were to put in, you know,
approved rates that would, that would ensure the conservation to your, to your
Department's liking, would it be necessary to have the action that says, "revise
County regulations to require high efficiency/low flow plumping fixtures in all
existing structures and new construction"? The only reason I say that is if the, if
the real efficient way is to control it with the rates, then why require people,
especially in existing structures and new construction, to, to go to low flow or
high efficiency in spending the cost whereas if you just adjust it by rates? If they
decide that I really need to lower my cost, I need to then put it in. But those folks
who are already conserving with high-flow fixtures would be further punished, if
you will, by putting in low-flow, low-pressure kind of stuff.
MR. MEYER: It's a very good question. I guess given the cost of developing new water
resources, new wells, and the burden that places upon the Department and the
County and its citizens, our feeling is we really do need to do everything we can
within reason to promote conservation. And an easy way to do that, a relatively
easy way to do that with the least impact on the quality of people's lives is to
require low-flow fixtures in new construction situations. While it may be a, a
substantial burden to require retrofitting of all the existing homes and businesses
with low-flow fixtures, because it takes a, take a lot of money. With new
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construction it's simply a choice of unit A or unit B with the cost being very
comparable. So I guess our feeling would be to, to make that part of, of Planning
and, and, and the Building Code really does make real good sense, just like going
to monthly bill and having a, a higher tier for, for high users.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH:
But you're saying on new construction.
This, this
recommendation says on existing structures as well. And I have, I have concern
with that for everybody, all the taxpayers and all the users of the system that they
have to have, they have to retrofit, like you said, an expensive set of fixtures.
MR. MEYER: I would be concerned about that as well.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch, maybe...can you point out which number on the matrix this
is?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: It's actually 677 and when we get to, when we get to that, I'm
going to make a motion on that.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. What I was thinking about is, is there a way to say, you know,
when you replace. Because these fixtures give up eventually, you replace, you
buy a new toilet, whatever. So instead of buying what you have, you buy a more
efficient low, low-use, low, low—whatever it's called toilet. So that you would
do this as you replace rather than having everybody go back and rip out
everything they have which doesn't make any sense. But, you know, these things
do wear out and need replacement, I know. I have a house that's 40 years old and
we're beginning to replace fixtures and things. Okay.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, that, that would be probably acceptable, but I
don't know that, that we can regulate that on a County...I, I don't know if
the...Corp. Counsel will...if that's something that we can actually regulate if you
can replace something.
CHAIR BAISA: I, I really don't know. I don't know, but, you know, we could ask. But,
you know, it's, it's a consideration and I am a big, big believer in conservation.
You know, my first year here I was fortunate enough to attend the conference in
Virginia with NACo. And I went to the session on water conservation, and I was
amazed at what municipalities have been able to do in reducing their need to
develop new water sources just through conservation. There's an awful lot of lost
water. Yes.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And, and my point is—and, and the Deputy Director kind of
confirmed it—is the best way to do that, to control the use is with the rate
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structure. And when you hit people in the pocketbook that way, they're going to
conserve. When you force them to get low-flow stuff or, or retrofit all their
existing fixtures, that might be a little bit too much government intrusion I think.
CHAIR BAISA: I, I have a personal testimony. I have a rental and the water bill was
like in the $40 range, and because of a leaky pipe in the yard I got a $219 bill.
And it sent us quickly to try and identify what was going on there, but, you know,
you not checking a rental every day so you don't know. So, you know, usage can
really kill you if you don't pay attention, so we paid up because, you know, it was
our fault it was leaking. So we certainly understand the pain of being careless
with water. So we need to be careful. Any further discussion in any other item
that you folks have in the Water section that you want to talk to Mr. Meyer about?
I think it's really important we make use of his time and then we'll vote on the
pending amendment and move on. Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No, I'm sorry. I, I thought you were asking if we had
any other discussion. I'm, I'm done with my questions.
CHAIR BAISA: Any more?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No, I'd like to offer an amendment at the appropriate
time. I didn't have another question.
CHAIR BAISA: Oh, okay. Mr. Pontanilla, question?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Mr. Meyer, you know, here we are,
we're discussing the infrastructure for water. Have the Department take a look at
the Planning Committee's recommendation as and as well as the recommendation
that is being done by the Planning Director in regards to the Water area; and the
deletion, are you comfortable with it?
MR. MEYER: I have to admit, I haven't gone over them comprehensively. And I'm not
overly familiar with 'em.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. And my questioning was in regards to that
Water Use and Development Plan. You know if we have a current one? I know
we're working on some of 'em and the efficiency of water use, a comprehensive
plan. So...
MR. MEYER: There are some changes that need to be made to the Water Use and
Development Plan, and we want to make sure that when we come up with a plan,
it's going to meet the needs and be supportive of the Statewide program from the
Commission on Water Resource Management. So we're, we're dropping back
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and taking a little more time to make sure we understand their objectives before
we finish up the, the County plans.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you. Madam Chairman, just a fast
question. In regards to this Maui Island Plan, my hang-up is, you know, we do
have a current Water Use Development Plan, we have a current comprehensive
Water Efficiency Plan, and here we are, we're, we're updating the Water Use and
Development Plans at this time. So if we delete the Planning Director's, you
know, recommendation, I, I, I have a problem in regards that it might get lost, it
might get lost.
CHAIR BALSA: I think that's a fair assumption.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR BALSA: Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. On another subject, the...it's just slightly
mentioned in 662. What is your thoughts on allowing more catchment systems?
We have...especially Upcountry where they need all the help they can get, if they
can do catchment, it's my understanding there's issues with having catchment
systems hooked into the regular water system or dual use kind of things. Is
there...are you guys working on any kind of plans, 'cause I'd like to make that
more meaty in here somehow to allow for catchment where feasible.
MR. MEYER: Yeah. That's a very good question. We cannot allow an interconnection
between a catchment system and potable water system. There must be a backflow
preventer there. There has to be an isolation or an air gap in that. That being
said, we support catchment systems for non-potable purposes. It's a great way to
use ambient rainfall and to conserve water. There's a great many people,
especially in East Maui, that have catchment systems and use 'em very effectively
for agriculture and, and livestock and, and that sort of thing. So the answer is,
yes, we support that very much because it's a very effective conservation method.
We do—and at, at, at the risk of, of, of saying it again—we have to be very
careful about the question of interconnections. We don't want any possibility of
contamination into the water supply. And as a result, we, we don't allow any
direct connections to the systems.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Well and that's what I wanted to, to see if we can craft
something that... you, you don't allow it now because you need backflow
preventers, is that right? If you had the proper backflow preventers then that
wouldn't be an issue. So if you can allow it with the proper safety considerations,
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I, I would think...I mean there are other countries at least that have, that certainly
have catchment systems all over the place and that they use that water for
drinking.
MR. MEYER: There is, there is...
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Or at least I'm sorry or at least washing your dishes or
washing your clothes and having one separate drinking line and the rest can be
done with catchment, I, I would think.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Meyer?
MR. MEYER: Yes, sir. We...I think it is a good idea and we would encourage folks to
develop a new...use water from catchment systems wisely. We have a concern
that if there's an interconnection and a comingling of the two water sources, that-and there's a contamination in a customer's tank because its disinfection is not
provided for or a dead, dead animal might fall... get into there or there may be
birds or in, in some way that the, the water would get contaminated--that it would
result in a liability for the County and for the Department. We, we have a, a...we
want to make sure that the water we deliver to customers isn't contaminated and
then, and then consumed. And because there have been issues in the past
regarding water that was delivered and stored inappropriately became subject to
bacteriological action. And, and there was a question about whether it was the
County Water that was at fault. So we, we, we have to try and keep those, those
two things separate as best we can.
CHAIR BAISA: You okay, Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I understand his answer. I'm not quite sure...I mean...
CHAIR BAISA: I'm trying to ascertain if we're gonna continue discussing this or can
we move on?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah. We, we probably should move on 'cause that's, that's a
debate.
CHAIR BAISA: It appears, it appears it might need an ordinance -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: --if we're going to...amending an ordinance if we're going to do
something.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Well I just wanted to see if I may need to add that to a policy
possibly or something like that.
CHAIR BALSA: Okay. Mr. Hokama and then we have Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah. Thank you. I would agree with you, Chair, in
certain things if it needs to be considered in another manner of getting it
accomplished such as an ordinance, I would agree. And, and you've been talking
about potable water and my understanding of listening to this area of conservation
in general regarding water. What about non-potable water, Mr. Meyer? And I,
and I bring that up because even for Lanai, you know, I'll give us...give you our
example, we hope to capture sheet flow from the rainfall. You know, it may run
into our treatment plant, ponds, and whatnot. And Castle & Cooke on their own
at their cost processes those waters to pump it uphill to Koele Golf Course for
irrigation purposes only, okay, because we trying to conserve potable water. The
State tells us we cannot combine sheet flow with what goes into those ponds,
open ponds through our sewer lines because of possible contamination. So my
point with Mr. Couch is saying is I think we need to know more on, you know,
when we look at these things that we want to include in this plan, what is actually
within our purview and our ability to make a difference versus having a lot of
discussion on things that we have maybe nothing to say or—not necessarily
nothing to say—but have little impact on a decision-making body outside of the
County that's gonna make the difference? So if part of this thing is the State
Department of Health is a primary or State Water Commission is a primary, I
would hope that the Department can help us by saying, "This is your primary area
of responsibility and decision-making" if it's not the County. That would help us
I think maybe look at some of these proposals in, in a better light. 'Cause I would
hate for people to read this later on and say, "How come the County isn't doing
this, how come the County isn't doing that?" and more than likely the reason will
be because it is not within the County's purview and authority to do so. And I
think those kind of things will be helpful for this Committee.
MR. MEYER: Thank you. Thank you very much. I think that from our perspective we
have a fair amount of catch-up to do right now in terms of developing additional
potable water sources and extending water service. We have a backlog, as you
know, of, of requests for service and inadequate service, and that would, that
would seem to be first priority right now. But I think your, your, your objectives
are noted and, and...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: If the County currently had, let's say—again I don't
want nobody in his district to get—but let's say for whatever we dam up
Kulanihakoi Gulch, all the way from up, way up mauka, it comes all downhill, we
capture some of those sheet flows. That water can be utilized without any
treatment for irrigation purposes? As part of a water conservation plan for...to
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reduce the impact on potable water, can we utilize that and let's say irrigate part
of South Maui's acreage without treating it from a, a dam?
MR. MEYER: I don't see any reason why not. It would be very similar to the water that
is used in the Agricultural Park which comes from the Wailoa Ditch which is
essentially untreated surface water.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. MEYER: If as long as it came from an area that was relatively pristine and did not
have any obvious sources of contamination, I don't see any reason why it couldn't
be.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Meyer, I appreciate. Thank you,
Chair.
CHAIR BALSA: Alright. Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. Just a quick comment. I've
lived in two places on catchment water, and I, I would agree with Mr. Meyer. I
wouldn't want that connected to the County system. But if somebody wants to
pump or put County water into their storage tank and then into their system, that's
probably just fine. But I would agree that we shouldn't be connecting the two.
You get wigglers, you get all kinds of stuff in your water tank. So...
CHAIR BAISA: And Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. One final question for Mr. Meyer. You
know, when we get some developments that is being created on this island, they
need to provide like a sump or a retention basin. I note that here in Wailuku, we,
we have a, I guess, retention basin on Waiale Road that probably can hold 10,
20 million gallons. You folks consider ever utilizing those basins as a possibility
of storing water? 'Cause last...couple of weeks ago, somebody made an
overhead, overhead presentation regards to...no, I went to the water, water
conference on the Big Island last week. And one of the things that they look at is
how to create, you know, reservoirs. And, and the creation seems so simple, but
probably costly. You know, you don't have to use concrete, and, and you have
liners. Have the Department ever consider utilizing some of these basins to be
used as reservoirs?
MR. MEYER: I know that the Department has considered a number of additional opentop storage reservoirs on the West Side and Upcountry. I'm not familiar with the
Waiale situation. Although I, I understand there was a plan to develop an
additional treatment plant there some time ago. But I think your, your point about
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the cost of additional reservoirs is, is a good one.
It's a, a...to do an
economically-sized, larger reservoir, especially with the new dam regulations and
the fees and inspection fees that are in place, it does make not only the initial
capital cost but also the maintenance cost very high for, for a new open-top
storage. We're in a, a compliance program now with the State in trying to remedy
some, some issues with some of our, our reservoirs right now and they're not
major issues, but there are housekeeping things that need to be gotten after. And
unless we had a source of Federal and State grants for additional reservoirs, it
would be and, and given the size of our capital budget and other priorities it
would be difficult to see us taking on a, a big new reservoir project right now.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Yeah, I, I thought I'd bring it up
because that hole is huge, it is very huge.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: But one more question. This is in regards to a, a
private system on Molokai, the—what's that?-1 billion gallon reservoir. I know
it's leaking. So how do we get whoever owns that to fix that leak? Because I, I
think it adds more resources in the long run for the community on Molokai.
MR. MEYER: I'm not familiar with that, but I'll look into it.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
MR. MEYER: And, and I think we, between the State and ourselves, we ought to have
some interest in that definitely.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. I, I, I learned a lot of things last week on
that water conference that they had on the Big Island. Thank you.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . . (laughter) .
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: He's dangerous. He's dangerous.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: He's dangerous nowadays.
CHAIR BAISA: No more, no more conferences, that's it.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: He's dangerous.
CHAIR BAISA: Any further questions that you have for Mr. Meyer? I really want to
thank him --
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: --for coming to join us today, and I'm sorry that last minute notice. We
learned a lesson today. Next time we will alert all department directors of the
subject area that they should be subject to call. I think that'll help us in case we
run into this again. But thank you very, very much.
MR. MEYER: Thank you, Madam Chair. You're welcome.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Go find water.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . . (laughter) . . .
CHAIR BAISA: Okay, Members, I'm going to try to bring us back to where we were. I
believe that we had an amendment proposed by Member Mateo -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, that's correct.
CHAIR BAISA: --and it was seconded and we were in discussion and here we are.
MR. RAATZ: Madam Chair, we'd suggest maybe that the motion be restated just for
clarity after that lengthy discussion.
CHAIR BAISA: Alright. Mr. Mateo, if you'd like to do that.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Well before I, Madam Chair, I'd just like to ask, before
I actually make that motion, I, I think because the Director had indicated on 682.1
and 682.2 the Director's recommendation as well, perhaps if there's no
objections, I would like to include the deletion of those along with 682. But I also
wanted to ask, Madam Chair, as we just heard from the Deputy, the County does
have a conservation plan and an, and an efficiency plan including a community
gardens plan. And these things are also recognized in here as well. So before you
actually...I actually do a motion, I'd like to hear what everybody has to say if we
would look at deleting 682.4, because it deals with the demonstration gardens that
is apparently addressed in the conservation, energy and community gardens plan
that the Department just spoke about. Also 682.3 regarding Mr. Hokama's
concerns regarding what we can and cannot do with private water purveyors or
systems is also something that should be considered. And 682.5, the difference
there is the specifics to increase staff. However, if the increase of staff is to
implement water conservation and efficiency measures, I am not sure whether or
not that is already included in what the Department just referenced as their
ongoing conservation, energy, and community gardens plans. So if we can hear
Members.
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CHAIR BAISA: Very clear, Mr. Mateo, and thank you. I had the same question that you
voiced. So, Director, if you could address that please.
MR. SPENCE: I would just...with reference to the motion, 682, 682.1, -2.2, -2.3, I
believe those could be deleted and even the, the demonstration gardens; -2.5, I
would see as something slightly different. That's certainly...that's up to the
Committee.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay, Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. Before Mr. Mateo make his motion, can
we go like motion on every single one? Because I want to vote "no" on some of
'em.
CHAIR BAISA: You'd like to take them separately?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Oh, okay. Alright.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Mr. Mateo, wanna begin?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you. Madam Chair, for Item No. 682, I move to
delete in its entirety.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. Mateo, seconded by Mr. Couch. Any further
discussion? Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. Based on the conversation that we had
with the Deputy Director from the Water Department, I'm going to vote "no".
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Any further comments? If not, all those in favor, say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, "no".
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No.
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CHAIR BAISA: Chair will mark it one, two, three, four, five ayes, and one no, and three
Members excused, including Member Carroll along with Member Victorino and
Member Cochran. So it does carry.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Hokama, Mateo, and White.
NOES: Councilmember Pontanilla.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll, Cochran, and Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Madam Chair, Item 682.1, move to delete based on the
presentations made by our Planning Director.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: A motion by Mr. Mateo, seconded by Member Couch. Discussion?
Yes, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Again, Madam Chair, I, I gonna vote no. You
know my reason that somehow it may get lost.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Any further discussion? If not, all those in favor, please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, "
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No.
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CHAIR BAISA: Chair will mark it five ayes, one no, and three Members excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Hokama, Mateo, and White.
NOES: Councilmember Pontanilla.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll, Cochran, and Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Item 682.2, move to delete based on the Planning
Director's representations to the body.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Member Mateo, seconded by Member Hokama.
Discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Again, Madam Chair, I'll be voting no.
CHAIR BAISA: Any further...Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. And I, I think I'm going to be voting no on this
one, too, 'cause this is important as far as drought standards and the part I'd like
to keep in there is "continue to evaluate as needed in light of updated regulation,
rainfall and flow data". That's, I think that needs to be called out regardless if
we're doing a plan or not.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So I think I don't know if I want to support that.
CHAIR BAISA: Further discussion? Mr. White.
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I'd just like to say that I'm, I'm in support of it because I
think the Department is already doing this and they've taken a leadership role that
I'm, I'm comfortable with.
CHAIR BAISA: Further discussion? If not, all those in favor of motion, say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, "no".
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: No.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No.
CHAIR BAISA: So we got one, two, three, four. Motion fails. We have four ayes, we
have two noes, and we have three Members excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, and Councilmembers Hokama, Mateo, and
White.
NOES: Vice-Chair Couch and Councilmember Pontanilla.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll, Cochran, and Victorino.

MOTION FAILED.
CHAIR BAISA: Moving on.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Madam, Madam?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: If Mr. Mateo's gonna make more motions, he
can move forward and make the motions to cover 682.3 as well as...through
682.5.
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CHAIR BAISA: Okay, Mr. Mateo. Is that your motion?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Mr. Pontanilla, was that a, was that a motion?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . . (laughter) . . .
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No, no, you make the motion, and I'll support it.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Madam Chair, Items 682.3, 682.4, 682.5, I move to
delete these items.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Member Mateo, seconded by Member Pontanilla.
Any more discussion? If not, all those...yes, Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I certainly...682.5 I, I want to support leaving that in. That just
gives a, a direction to the Department and so if we can separate those, I can
support deleting -.3 and -.4, but if I have to, to vote on 'em all, I may have to say
no just because of 682.5.
CHAIR BAISA: Well I tell you what, we can vote on the motion before us, and if it fails,
somebody can make another one.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. All those in favor, please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, "no"
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: No.
CHAIR BAISA: We have one, two, three...five ayes and one no and three Members
excused. So motion carries.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, and Councilmembers Hokama, Mateo,
Pontanilla, and White.
NOES: Vice-Chair Couch.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll, Cochran, and Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR BAISA: Any further motions, Mr. Mateo? Is that it?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Madam Chair, under Objective 3 because of the...
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Wait, wait, wait. We -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: We're not -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: We're not there yet.
CHAIR BAISA: We're going to move on to that next.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Oh.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --we're not there yet.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. So that's it for this -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Madam -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Oh, no.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch, more?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --Madam Chair?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: There's plenty.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. White.

GENERAL PLAN COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

October 18, 2011

COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair, as I mentioned earlier, there is
a policy that's, that states, "acquire and develop additional sources of potable
water."
CHAIR BAISA: Can you give us a number?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: On -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Six seven zero.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --Line 670.
CHAIR BAISA: Six seventy. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And there is no action item so I move to add an action
item wherever Mr. Raatz is comfortable adding a point.
CHAIR BAISA: Six seven four maybe.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I guess we could use 678 since that line is blank. But I
would like to move to add an action item stated as follows, "Pursue development
of additional potable water sources to keep pace with the County's needs."
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Member White, seconded by Member Couch to
add an action item, and we're going to put that in 678. Any further discussion?
Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chair. You know, for me I'm conflicted
on this because, Madam Chair, while the policy is, is very commendable, I, I
think this Committee's well informed enough to know that the County has turned
down existing potable water additions to our system for reasons that, you know,
I'm not very clear on as, as why the County would consider not acquiring those
potable water resources. So, you know, I know what we stating, but the County
has shown enough, more than once, that it's not going to do it if it doesn't feel it's
the right thing to do. So I bring this up as part of the discussion—and I know
Mr. Meyer left already—but I think this is a policy decision. Because in Central
Maui, whether it was this past last-term's consideration of a treatment facility
acquisition of the Maui Pine Cannery wells, whether it was approval of the Maui
Lani wells, we have made decisions not to acquire additional existing potable
waters. So is this something we're going to change our, our current MO whereby
the Department will, will not be making the decision and just following a policy
-44-
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decision by the Council? I, I know it's pretty rhetorical and there may be no
correct answer, Chair, but I just present it because I know these things have
happened. And so I bring it up to the other Committee Members to decide
whether or not it makes sense for us to put this type of language in this Plan at this
time. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Comments? If not, if not, we have a motion on the floor. All those in
favor, please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, "no".
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No.
CHAIR BAISA: Chair will mark it five ayes, one no, and three Members excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Mateo, Pontanilla, and White.
NOES: Councilmember Hokama.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll, Cochran, and Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, I'd like to put in a policy, probably No. 663 that
says...that states, "Encourage increased education about and use of catchment
systems where practicable."
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Oh, that was a mouthful.
CHAIR BAISA: Do we have a second?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Can we see what he's, he writing out first?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Practicable.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. That's...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I can second that.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We have a motion by Member Couch, seconded
by Member Hokama. Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. And the reason why I put that in there is because
all along in the last eight years almost, I've been hearing people saying, "I need
catchment", "I need to be able to use catchment", and there's been some
resistance with the Department. Now if it's...even if it's not hooked to the
systems or if they can do a dual type system where they can do their clothes
washing and, and whatnot, I, I'd really like to see if we can encourage
the...certainly the education about and use of if, if it's practicable, that's what that
says.
CHAIR BAISA: Further comments? Mr. Hokama and then Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: My, my concern in this component, Chair, is if this
moves forward, does this mean then that we will be looking at developing lands
that is pretty much way outside of the current County infrastructure? And what is
the ability of the County then to respond to those type of residences or
developments that is far away from what I would say the County has made
decisions on regarding how to utilize its financial resources. We have places, you
know, our counterparts have areas on the...in the 48 states where it is called
unchartered lands which is outside of the governance of the local government.
They are not required to respond to emergencies. So are we going to reach that
point where we gonna say, "Well you want to build way out here where there's no
system for sewer, no system for water, fine, but we're not required to respond in
the future if you wanna be way out there away from the County's infrastructure".
So I bring that up because I have a concern about what this could possibly mean
to development with those that are way outside of the infrastructure system. And,
you know, for me it's again I don't want to pay more taxes than I need to pay.
Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Mr. Pontanilla, I had said that he would be
next and I will get you, Mr. Couch.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you, Chair. Just a fast question to
the Planning Department. I don't know if they know, but do we allow catchment
as a means of getting a building permit for their water source?
MR. SPENCE: I am not sure about that. If it's not on the County system...I know that, I
mean they do allow catchment. I would think if they're doing catchment, that'd
be a private system and Department of Water Supply wouldn't review the
building permit.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: You know, thank you for your response. I kinda
agree with my, the Member from Lanai in regards to like what might happen to
this County in regards to development. So thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Let me kind of explain this a little bit further. I would
maybe add then for potable uses. Because I don't, I don't mean for the County to
do this. I mean to allow people such as a lot of the Upcountry folks and a lot of
the East Maui folks want to be able to use catchment to do their irrigation and,
and, and, and, and possibly their laundry and possibly their toilet flushing.
CHAIR BAISA: In East Maui they do many of 'em.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Right. But, but there are other places that it's discouraged by
the Water Department. So I -CHAIR BAISA: Absolutely.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --I would like to encourage the...maybe it's the private use
or...it's certainly not any County funding or taxpayer dollars, just allow people to
be able to use it where practicable. So it would be for non-potable uses, where
practicable for non-potable uses.
CHAIR BAISA: Further comments? Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Just a maybe friendly amendment to say, "encourage
increased education about and use of private -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --catchment systems where practicable to augment".
Well maybe, maybe you don't need that. But my feeling is there's a side of me
that says if, if you want to do catchment now, you can as long as you don't
connect it to your household system which also has County water. I think it
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makes sense to encourage it for private use to augment your water usage whether
it's irrigation or for laundry or something, because it offsets the use of the public
water resources. So I would support it on that basis as long as it's, as long as it's
understood that it's private and it's not something that the County has to respond
to, to fill up my tank if I run dry.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Right.
CHAIR BAISA: I think what would allow me to support it is the use of the word
"encourage" rather than "allow". Because "encourage" means we'd like you -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Oh, yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: --to look into it, but you don't necessarily have permission to do it.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah.
CHAIR BALSA: I, I, I mean I think we need to proceed with caution. I'm a big
supporter of conservation, catchment, gray water, all of the above, but where we
can do it.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah. Where we...I mean when I was on a catchment
system, Madam Chair -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --we had no, you know, we had no assurances from
anyone that the County was going to come and fill up our tank if we happened to
run it dry. And so we had our own very severe family restrictions as the, the tank
dropped below a certain level. So as long as it's understood that it's private or it
is worded so that it's clear that it's private, I'm totally in support of it, because it
augments the public system without additional cost or responsibility to the
County.
CHAIR BAISA: Further discussion on this? If not, all those in favor, say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BALSA: Opposed, "no". Motion carries. We have six ayes and three Members
excused.

GENERAL PLAN COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

October 18, 2011

VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Hokama, Mateo, Pontanilla, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll, Cochran, and Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR BAISA: Any further amendments or proposals? Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. On Item No. 677, I'd like to remove
the words "existing structures and". So that's a motion.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. Couch and a second by Member White. Any
further comments? Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And again that goes to my questions to the, the Deputy Director
in that...that's...this...if we revise County regulations to require in existing
structures then it's going to require everybody -CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --to spend a lot of money. Whereas if, if we can control that
existing use right now with the rate structures, then...I don't mind doing it in new
construction because as the Deputy Director said, the costs are the same. But in
existing, I, I just can't support putting that burden on all the homeowners in the
County.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. White.
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. I also...I believe that if you
go to any hardware store, you're not going to find a low, you know, a
low-efficiency toilet or a fixture -CHAIR BAISA: Not anymore.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --today because the, you know, the, the laws have
changed. And so I, I support this amendment because if you're going to replace
an existing fixture, you're going to have to put in a, a low-flow, high-efficiency
fixture.
CHAIR BAISA: Further comments? If not, all those in favor, say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, "no". Motion carries. Six ayes, three Members excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Hokama, Mateo, Pontanilla, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll, Cochran, and Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.

CHAIR BAISA: Any further amendments or comments in this section? If not. then we
will vote on the section we're covering. All those in favor, say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed "no". Motion carries.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Hokama, Mateo, Pontanilla, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll, Cochran, and Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED MAIN MOTION, AS AMENDED.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay, Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, I move to approve the language in matrix Item
No. 683 to 692 which includes Objective 3, its policies and actions.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We have a motion by Member Couch, seconded
by Member Hokama. Any recommendations for amendments or changes? Yes,
Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: The question I have and, and I, I would like to ask the Planning
Department if they have any changes they would like first and then I'll ask my
question.
CHAIR BAISA: Planning Director?
MR. SPENCE: Thank you, Madam Chair and Members. My comments were to 692.1
and -.2. One thing, when, when we had the, the Deputy Director of Water Supply
here, he did not go into too much how Department of Health or how the
EPA...am I going past where...
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, in your clean copy, there is no 692.1 or -.2.
CHAIR BAISA: That's correct. These are additions by the Director. We can take those
separately. Why don't we -MR. SPENCE: Okay.
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CHAIR BAISA: --do six nine -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Well he's recommending deleting something that's not there.
CHAIR BAISA: Well it is on his so do we want to deal with it?
MR. SPENCE: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Well yeah, but, but it's not in ours in the motion.
CHAIR BAISA: I understand.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Shall we stop with 690 and then we'll deal with this addition or
subtraction, however it turns out? Any comments up to 690?
MR. SPENCE: Madam Chair, I did not have any comments up to 690.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Can...then my question is where it says under policies it says,
"protect and maintain water delivery systems" and then there's no policies. Is that
just a general policy that we want to protect and maintain water delivery systems?
I'm not sure what...normally we have it broken down to say...as a matter of fact,
that's what one of the things that Mr. Spence wants to delete in the non-existent
692.1 and -.2.
CHAIR BAISA: Comment, Planning?
MR. SPENCE: Well under that, under that one policy, then you have...there's two
actions in that section.
CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
MR. SPENCE: To ensure water quality report results are provided in a timely manner to
consumers, which Department of Water Supply already does. And then complete
and implement their well head protection program, which we are currently, you
know, working with Water Supply on that. The...but that would be 691. Okay.
So I mean there are a couple actions underneath that particular policy.
s...1 guess it's my mistake in that you have it...in
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
here it's highlighted...or bolded and everything else was not bolded.
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CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So that is an actual policy.
CHAIR BAISA: Just a, just a policy.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So it's a formatting issue.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Thank you. That was the question.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair, I, I'm hoping that the Director can answer this
question. Regarding the water quality reports or, or if there's issues with the, the
water itself, my understanding is Department of Health and the utility is required
to provide those community or public notifications. So is there something why
we need to restate it here in this component?
MR. SPENCE: No real need to restate it. I'd, I looked at this as like okay, this is
something...I mean I...the reports are already required by State and EPA, the
Feds. I thought this was...I mean you could do this either way.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hokama, I, I, if I remember the discussion, one of the issues that
was why this is here, is that it's been reported that sometimes there's issues about
the water, but people get the reports long after it's happened and they're
concerned, they want to get it early so that they know. You know, it doesn't
really help you to get a notice from the Water Department three months later that
there were contaminants in the water. You already drank it. So, so this is why
this is here. I think the GPAC was trying to make sure that, you know, they did a
better job of notifying people in a timely manner.
MR. RAATZ: Madam Chair, Staff would just clarify on the numbering issue. The items
that the Planning Director's document has referenced this, 692.1 and -.2 are
actually in the Committee's matrix at 684 and 688.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Okay. Six eighty-four and six eighty-eight.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, okay, okay. And again I, I just -CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Hokama.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --you know, asked that question, Chair, because one,
in my experience with our water system on Lanai, only after we send the samples
to the labs and the labs come back with their analysis, that there is an issue with
the water quality that we notify, you know, we notified the community in the past
of whether it was an E. coli
CHAIR BAISA: Whatever.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --issue or whatever it was, was after the lab, the
independent lab did its testing of the samples. And that might be like two weeks
after the fact. So I can understand when you have late notifications like months
later. But my understanding of how Lanai Water Company did, upon receipt of
that analysis, you know, the company would put up public notices around the
community, and on, on its main communication boards that there was a failure in
the quality, was from here to here. The company, water company states what they
did to correct the situation. And, and so for me it's like what does -CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --what do we expect the County to do sooner than
what we currently doing now? I mean if there's something that we, we need to
do, I can understand why we want to put it, but knowing the process, it takes time
to -CHAIR BAISA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --to get this component. So...
MR. SPENCE: And there's only a few labs that do that kind of testing.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Right, right, right.
CHAIR BAISA: I believe that's part of the timing issue is that you're right, they have to
send it away and then they have to wait for it to come back and then they have to
issue the notice and in my...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And to think now, too, that we wait for Lanai—and,
yeah, maybe we have our own lab people within our Department here for the
County's water system—well like Lanai, it's a private. I believe a State Health
Department employee comes and takes the sample to verify it came from this well
and, you know, the dating and everything else before they send it to Unitech or
whoever it is to analyze the samples.
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CHAIR BAISA: You know, other than retroactively trying to make a correction, it's
kind of past chance because it was...if you already drank it, what are you gonna
do?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Any further comments about amendments or anything else?
Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Just to clarify the original motion was
again --

let me get the number

CHAIR BAISA: All the way to -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --six eighty-three to six ninety-two.
CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: You had mentioned something about only going to 690, but I
think the motion stands at 692. So I'm willing to call a question on that one.
CHAIR BAISA: If you, if you would say that and
fine, we're ready to go.

have a second and we're

VICE-CHAIR COUCH: What...the motion has been to -CHAIR BAISA: Six ninety.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: No, 690...after discussion, Staff discussion, I
keeping it 692.

I'm good with

CHAIR BAISA: Okay. That's fine. The seconder okay? Any further discussion? If, if
not, the Chair will call for the vote. All those in favor, say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, "no". Motion carries. We have six ayes and three Members
excused.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Hokama, Mateo, Pontanilla, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Carroll, Cochran, and Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. That is the end of the Water section, folks. We have still time so
I think we should just keep going. Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Papers in order, hold on.
MR. RAATZ: Madam Chair, would you like to have the Committee turn to the narrative
section since we're starting a new subject matter, Transportation
CHAIR BAISA: Correct. It's going to be Transportation. If you can find your narrative
section on Transportation, that would be helpful. That's the next section we're
gonna be working on. When you find it, if you would give me a high sign, we
can move on. Six point...6-23 is the page. Well I'd like to at least go until a few
minutes before noon if everybody can hang with me. We might as well make the
best use of the time. Okay. Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, I move to approve the narrative on Page 6-23
through 6-31 for...under the Infrastructure and Public Facilities Transportation
subsection.
CHAIR BAISA: We need a second.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Pontanilla. Any
discussion? It's the narrative on Transportation.
MR. SUMMERS: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
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MR. SUMMERS: Excuse me.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Summers.
MR. SUMMERS: I believe the Transportation section ends on Page 6-28.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You including Transit.
CHAIR BAISA: That's correct, it includes all the stuff that's attached.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Oh, okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah. All the way to 6-28.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Six twenty-eight.
CHAIR BAISA: Six dash twenty-eight.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Seconder okay? Discussion on this narrative, folks. Anything
you want to call out or...Chair has asked Transportation Director if she would
mind joining us. Poor thing, she's probably hustling over from One Main Plaza.
I mean from David Trask, so it's going to take a little while, but we can go.
Would you like a moment to read it? We'll take a little recess then until the
Director gets here. It's a half an hour, but I think we might as well use it. So
Chair will call the meeting in a brief recess. . . . (gavel).. .
RECESS:

11:23 a.m.

RECONVENE:

11:30 a.m.

CHAIR BAISA: . . .(gavel). . . Will the meeting please come back to order? Chair
would like to thank Transportation Director, Jo Anne Johnson Winer for being
with us. Obviously she ran over. Thank you very much.
MS. WINER: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: We'd like to get into the section on Transportation and we are...we did
the narrative?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: No, we're doing the narrative now.
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CHAIR BAISA: We're doing the narrative.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yep.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. And we have a motion to approve, right?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Correct, 6-23 to 6-28.
CHAIR BAISA: Correct. Are there any questions that you'd like to ask the Director
about? Member Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Oh, I'm sorry. Asking the Director, no.
CHAIR BAISA: Asking...yeah. Being that she is here, and anything in this introduction
that you would like to ask her about. Nothing?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Well we're on the Transportation at this point?
CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Not the Transit System?
CHAIR BAISA: Transportation.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Which is highways and this is talking about highways pretty
much.
CHAIR BAISA: Well.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Do you want to go to the Transit System while she's here and
then come back to this?
CHAIR BAISA: Wait a minute. This is...
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: That's where we, we get all this confusion sometimes is the
Department of Transportation doesn't do highways.
CHAIR BAISA: No, I'm not talking about highways. I'm talking about our
transportation system.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Right. It's basically talks about streets and highways on this
one, in this section.
CHAIR BAISA: I think I'm looking at something else. Let me call a brief recess.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: . . . (gavel).. .
RECESS:

11:31 a.m.

RECONVENE:

11:32 a.m.

CHAIR BAISA: . . . (gavel). . . Will the meeting please come back to order? Members,
we're going to shift gears here because we have the Director of Transportation,
and we're going to the section called Transit. We're going to be flexible because
we wanna make the best use of our time.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So Madam Chair, I'd like to withdraw my motion.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, please. And would you make another?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And the motion is to accept the narrative on 6-29 through 6-31.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We have a motion and a second...motion by
Member Couch, seconded by Member Pontanilla. Any comments or questions?
And you can just ask anything or if you'd like to ask the Director, she's here to
assist. Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: You know, in the narrative, it talks about an actual company
and...two companies, Roberts and MEO, about how the current system is
administered. Should we just leave out companies because by the time this is
done it might be different companies? And I'm guessing the question for her is
how, how long are these contracts? Where I thought they were coming up again,
so by the time this gets done, those companies may not be the same companies.
So -CHAIR BAISA: Ms. -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --I guess the question to Ms. Winer is...
CHAIR BAISA: --Ms. Winer, if you could help?
MS. WINER: Yes. You know, when I was going through this, I made the same
observation. I think that because we do talk about the historical perspective, I
think it's fine to say, you know, the, the current vendors, you know, at the time of
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this writing, you know, are these vendors. But there's a lot of other things that
have shifted in here as well. So if you wanted to talk about the historic evolution,
I think it's fine. When you talk about the Maui Economic Opportunity in the first
part and then I think the, the wording, current system is administered and funded
by County Maui of... Transportation through contracts with individual vendors.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Right, right. That's kind of what I was thinking. And I,
I...we're not quite to the wording, wordsmithing yet. The other question I have
for you, Ms. Johnson Winer, is...it says in the Infrastructure and Public
Facilities and remember this was written in 2007 or '06 or something like that—
"Public transit is still in its infancy on Maui". I don't think so.
MS. WINER: Do not agree.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. I, I just wanted to see if you agreed with that statement.
MS. WINER: No.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Those are the questions I have for her right now.
Thanks.
CHAIR BAISA: Any other questions? Mr. Hokama, you were trying to get my
attention.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you. For the Director, it should be of no
surprise to you, Director, but for me one of the challenges and opportunities that
is definitely not mentioned is the challenge of funding this transit program. And
so I would appreciate if you are able this morning to share some comment if you
have any regarding my area of concern which is funding this type of endeavor.
MS. WINER: Yes. And, and I think when I was reading through, just reviewing some of
the matrix portions, it does address some opportunities but for funding, but it
doesn't really suggest where that other funding may come from. Because
traditionally it has been from the Federal Transportation Administration, from the
County, through State grants or cooperative efforts, and the fare system. But
currently our funding sources would be our revenues that we get from the gas tax,
from the vehicle weight tax, from any monies we get from the County for
operational. We also do get money that is for paratransit, usually the operations,
5311 monies which are formula monies, and the fares. Those and, and on
occasion, you know, we have to dip into the General Plan, but that's the source of
our revenue. So for I guess purposes of this, you know, we're going through the
narrative portion, it doesn't specifically have a section. It just says,
"public/private partnerships" I guess that would be one arena that it speaks about.
And just for your information right now, we are partnering with MEO to actually
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go for a Federal TIGER Grant to help construct the transit facility. And that is
one of the other things that I'm going to recommend is that somewhere within the
verbiage that we either talk about the transit facility or a joint operation or
something, because one of the components within the TIGER Grant that MEO is
principally writing, which we're the lead agency that's going to submit, that
requires somewhere in our documentation at the County level it requires a
statement of that. And it is referred to in a couple places, but I think it's good. So
I guess in a roundabout way, we really should mention perhaps the current
funding sources in the verbiage where we might get revenues. Fares never pay
the full cost of transportation unfortunately. I'd say maybe we're doing well if we
can get about, you know, 25 to 30 percent from fares. But I, I do think it is
worthy of mention, and definitely when we get to the sections on the matrix, I'll
be happy to address that. And one minor point, although you did not ask it,
Councilmember Hokama, just to be clear, when we refer to ourselves, we always
put in every letter MDOT, Maui Department of Transportation instead of CDOT.
So it's just a minor thing, but I think wherever CDOT is mentioned in here, the
consistent reference has been MDOT.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that. Is there a...well maybe
when we get to the matrix you can give us more comment about...or should it be
part of the narrative that the subsidy for this type of program should not exceed a
certain amount? Because for one, yeah, you know, especially for those of us that
are helping to subsidize it, you know, I would like to see that we maximize the
ability to get revenue from the ridership.
MS. WINER: I think if you speak in general terms about, I, I guess, just saying
sustainability you may want to make reference in a very general way to saying
that because of trends at the Federal level and other revenue sources being
unavailable in the future, Maui County or our transit system is perhaps going to
rely either more heavily on creative partnerships, revenues generated from fares,
and a dedicated source of funding. And I don't know whether we'll be able to get
it or not, but even at our State level, if we look at dedicated sources of funding
that goes straight into transportation, I would say that would be very valid. And I
don't know what form that's going to take, because we never know which way
the State's gonna go or how they would enable us to do it. But I really think at
this point, in order to compensate for the loss of Federal funds, we have to be
realistic. And you're going to have some resistance when you increase fares,
anytime that you increase fares. Even when we had the free route and we went up
by $1 on that free route, for a six-month period, ridership dropped off
substantially. But then because gas prices were escalating, what ended up
happening was ridership came back up to previous levels. But right now, we're
hitting some of our highest ridership daily that we've ever seen, 7,000 boardings a
day. That's a lot. So...

GENERAL PLAN COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

October 18, 2011

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So you've got a, you know, a dilemma and again, you
know, we don't have Public Works here, Engineering and Highways to give
their...on the infrastructure component.
MS. WINER: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: But you know that if your ridership goes up and the
main rationale is increase of gas prices, then you know the County's losing a lot
of revenue because we not collecting the gas tax because people not buying gas.
MS. WINER: Right. Exactly.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So that is now reducing your other area of revenue
supplement for this type of program. So it's an interesting can of worms.
CHAIR BAISA: It's a Catch 22 where you gonna get it any way we...in any way we go.
Members, the Chair -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: But, but, but, Chair, yeah -CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --my only thing is that if, if the Director had
something that should be included in the narrative, since we're on that part is, is
to...reason of my questions, so if you have something you want to recommend to
our Chair, I, I'm open to those adjustments. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: What I was planning to do with this, and I'll tell you is because we're
going where we're going, I think we should have this discussion and kind of
identify the things that probably should be in this narrative. We won't vote on
this today. We'll wait for a revision to be given to us at our next meeting to
include the areas that we think and that Director thinks should be in. So let's
spend the rest of time doing that. And then, Director, thank you for coming on
short notice. We didn't really think ahead to, you know, ask you to come because
we haven't been having the directors come. In the future, we are going to ask all
directors, and when we get to their sections, if they would please standby or join
us if we, we know we're going to be into it. It's hard because we never know
where we gonna end when we end the meeting. So our next meeting, we
definitely will be doing finishing the Transit, so if you could please plan to be
here, we'd appreciate it.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Can she stick here while we we're going through the words on
this? Just if she has the time.
CHAIR BAISA: No, she's going to stay.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Oh, okay, okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah, I want her to stay 'til the end of the meeting -MS. WINER: Yeah, and -CHAIR BAISA: --but we'll ask her back for the next meeting so she can put it on her
schedule if she can come.
MS. WINER: --yeah, and I will be off island on Thursday.
CHAIR BAISA: I see.
MS. WINER: So I have a previous commitment, but, you know, if you want me to make
recommendations -CHAIR BAISA: That would be great.
MS. WINER: --I think that I just take a little bit of time, go through this, I can visit with
Planning Department and we can work based on what the Members want to see...
CHAIR BAISA: Director, being flexible, what we could do is we could switch back
again and we will go back to Transportation, and we'll ask them to be here
Thursday afternoon, and then we'll get you on the next available time. How's
that?
MS. WINER: That's, that's fine.
CHAIR BAISA: We can be flexible. We're trying to make the best use of everybody's
time and to, you know, accommodate a lot of schedules. So that'd be fine.
Members, you guys okay with that?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Alright. So let's spend the rest of our 15 minutes discussing this
introduction and some of the things. And Ms. Winer, please feel free because
what we talk about today isn't end-all, be-all, so any suggestions you have for that
meeting when we get together is fine.
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MS. WINER: Yeah, and, and just to inject, one of the things that I'm gonna be taking a
look at, too, because we're actually working on our Fiscal Year 2013 Budgets. I
did come up with some strategicals and objectives there. And because the transit
facility is specifically mentioned in the short-range transportation plan, rather than
duplicate particularly because of what's going on at the Federal level, MEO as
well as the County Department of Transportation is working very hard to come up
with a dual use for their transportation facility. So we don't know quite yet what
that's going to be, but it will have components potentially including acquisition of
nearby land that we could utilize for a Park and Ride, we may be able to utilize it
for a potentially a hub at some point, but definitely for a repair facility of some
type. But we are trying to work very closely and partnership and not reinvent the
wheel. So that if we do even have to evacuate our vehicles...currently where
they're all situated is in a tsunami inundation zone. So MEO is being really good
in that, they're assisting us with writing these grants, but eventually we will have
to find some kind of a dual role for both of us in that facility. Because we simply
don't have the money and MEO is going to somewhere down the line need some
operating capital because they're experiencing the same thing at the Federal level.
They do not have the revenues to continue to support public transit. And so we're
working very, very closely with them to solidify a role for not only public
transportation but the human services component. And, and it's working pretty
well right now. There's some changes which, you know, if the individual
Members wanna know about those, I'd be happy to go through it, but actually
they're getting along fine with Roberts, too. So I think that it, it is working, it is
working.
CHAIR BAISA: That's good to hear. You know, cooperative efforts usually work
better, partnerships. Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Director, when you mentioned that dual role, it is...is
it only for the County's transit component or is this something...and you also
mentioned potential future acquisition or expansion of the site. Are you talking to
Mr., Director Goode and this is something that the County might move to relocate
some of our Waiale requirements?
MS. WINER: Currently the site that I was looking at, it's adjacent to where MEO would
have its transportation facility. And I had spoken to Mr. Vicens about land
acquisition. Right now it's only four or five acres that is adjacent to that. We
haven't done the analysis yet, but it's something that we certainly could look at.
And I don't know where the County is going to go as far as even I guess fleet
management or looking at consolidation of baseyards. I don't know where that's
going to go yet, but I, I know there's limited lands available in that area. So we,
in our role, we're looking at it more for Park and Ride. We were looking at it
more of, you know, our specific capacity providing public transportation less than
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in a repair facility. But MEO's facility will have a repair bay, but because they're
here to stay as far as transportation on the human service side, we just can't do
everything with public transportation. So that role, I don't know where that's
going to go, but I have not yet visited with Mr. Goode about that. But that's kind
of where our thinking is currently about that specific site. Mr. Vicens may have
other adjacent properties that would be available. I don't know. I was only
interested in this remnant parcel at this point.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, okay. If you do have that opportunity with
Director Goode from the Public Works Department, I'm sure this Committee
would appreciate what you can share with us in a future meeting. Thank you.
MS. WINER: Absolutely. Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: I think it's really important that we're thinking because this is a
long-range plan. And if our transportation system is going to grow and we
continue to be in this stressful situation we are with the cost of gas, we really are
going to see, I think the transportation system will become more and more used.
The other thing that we've seen is as the school bus transportation has become
more costly, a lot of the school kids are using the public transportation. Is that not
correct, Director?
MS. WINER: Yes, yes, it is and I, 1 wanna also assure the Committee that the school bus
issue that we had earlier, actually MEO, because it does have school buses, is
actually now doing those services which more rightly would've been placed with
the youth transportation. So we're, we're, I guess, dividing the tasks that we're
really facing because of our budgets, and MEO is really assisting us. So we're,
we're managing a lot better I think even given the increase in ridership. We're
still staying within our budget. And, you know, I, I have other updates which I
can't, you know, it's not appropriate for me to give you at this meeting, but if any
of you have questions, too, about the paratransit contract, I'll be happy outside of
this meeting to discuss that as well.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Any further comments? Mr. Couch and then
Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Along the, the recrafting of, of this, we are
gonna... we, we decided we're gonna take out "public transit is still in its
infancy". I'd also like to suggest we change CDOT, anywhere it says CDOT to
MDOT.
MS. WINER: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And, Ms., Ms. Johnson Winer, if you look at "Existing Plans
and Programs", those two paragraphs they appear to be outdated. Because I
thought you said the 2003 Kaku Associates study was redone. Is that right?
MS. WINER: No, I didn't specifically say that, but, you know, the County of Maui Short
Range Transit Plan needs to be redone. That was only good through 2010. We
have not yet done that. So I'm gonna go through this and I'll go through it with
my predecessor, too, because the other one, the Maui County Bus Stop Planning
and Design Services, that one I'm, you know, I'm reading that for the first time.
I'm sure we have it. Probably Mr. Oster in our Department is familiar with it.
But it does need to be updated. This is a little bit -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Right.
MS. WINER: --you know, out of sync with reality. And I need to update some of the
figures. I just did not have quite enough time to prep it, but we'll go through and
we'll fact check some of this, too.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: You couldn't, you couldn't do that on your way over, walking
over, huh?
CHAIR BALSA: She was running.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Oh, okay. . . . (laughter) . . .
MS. WINER: Multi-tasking, I do that, but not quite at that speed.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And, and one last question. You talked about bus stops in, in
the plan there, I guess on Page 6-31 where it says, "Transit Supportive Roadway
Infrastructure". Can we put in something about allowing third parties to build
their bus...the bus stops with...or adopt the bus stop or something like that?
Because we've had, we've had this discussion before.
MS. WINER: Yeah, and -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: It seems like we're gonna be allowing them. I'm, I'm not sure.
MS. WINER: --well what ends up happening is because whenever you operate a fixed
route and whenever you're operating a system that complies with FTA guidelines
and ADA -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
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MS. WINER: --you are required to do everything to ADA standards. So the overnight
bench-building projects that we've seen doesn't really work. But if they...if any
community association, whether it's Rotary Club or others, want to work with us,
that's where I think the mention of creative partnerships, both on the shelters
as...and, and of course there's another issue that has to do with advertising which
the Outdoor Circle is very strict in their guidelines as to what we can and cannot
do with our buses and bus stops. Those are things that we have to take into
consideration. So I don't want to get too, too far into that, but I will take a look at
that. And I think the other thing that I would suggest even for the Transportation
section, even though it's not within our purview, we have been working and I
know Director Goode, as well as the State, has adopted what they call Complete
Streets Policy.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
MS. WINER: And there is no mention of that as such within this. You talk about
transit-oriented development, but we've moved beyond that and there is actually a
State directive now, looking at Complete Streets which includes all multi-modal
transportation and transit-oriented development.
CHAIR BAISA: We'll make note of that, Ms. Winer. And we'll also ask the folks that
are coming to deal with us on Thursday. They might wanna take a look at this
before then. I'll have Staff relay that to them. Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla, you
were trying to get my attention.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Oh, thank you. And, you know, City and
County, the Lions Club built a whole bunch of bus shelters for that -CHAIR BAISA: I remember.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --particular county. The question I have, though,
is that, yeah, I, I know that we, you know, transport a lot of school kids probably
to and from school. And the State also does do the same type of services. Have
you looked at the possibility of partnering with the State to--I, I, I guess because
we fighting for resources all the time--to combine our resources so that we can
provide a, a better or a wider area to service?
MS. WINER: I can always approach...Roberts is actually the vendor who I believe has
that contract for the school bus services. Specifically our challenge has been
equipment. You know, so if it's a partnership, where are we going to get the
-67-
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equipment? I, I can look at certain provision of services, but I think it
would...just from knowing the way the State operates, it would more than likely
be to our financial detriment to do so. I, I, I really have to be honest, because I
think that right now the State's looking for ways to fund these kind of things. I
know they did cut out the, the program--that was the one that I had mentioned
during last year's budget--which was really transporting on an outreach,
community outreach basis, special needs students. And when they abandoned
that program, that sort of is what created the problem that we had. So now
MEO's picking that up, but as you know, MEO, they don't take fares. So, you
know, this is a service that Maui County has really seen fit to provide to the
people in the community. And, you know, not collecting fares, we are paying for
100 percent of those, of those riders now. So, you know, to answer your question,
I can approach them, I don't know where it would go, but also it would probably
be interference with a private contract at this point. So I can always ask the
people that I know at Roberts.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you. And the reason why I ask is
that Chairman Mateo and myself had gone to the State Legislature many times.
And in a meeting, we met with the House Finance Director...oh,
House...Chairman, Mr. Marcus Oshiro and we brought up the subject about
combining the resources to provide a wider range of services and, and he was
kind of open to that, because nobody from the County ever approached the State
in regards to, you know, a partnership in providing transportation, especially
school kids. So, you know, yeah, I would appreciate if you would follow up on
that.
MS. WINER: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR BALSA: That's an excellent suggestion, Mr. Pontanilla, and thank you, Director.
Members, we have gotten to the time when Chair needs to adjourn the meeting. I
would like to thank all of you very, very much for your attendance today, and I'd
like to thank my Staff and the Administrative folks for coming. I'd like to thank
Director Winer for coming on short notice, and we'll be working with you as we
move ahead here. So, Members, without any further business that we're going to
handle today, this meeting is adjourned. . . . (gavel). . .
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